Teaching and Learning Project

Minutes

May 17, 2005

Present: Ginny Buttermore, Erich Holtmann, Veronica Knott, Richard Livingston, Gil Rodriguez, Mary Smathers-Himenez, Cindy McGrath, Delores McNair, Sandi Schmidt, Myra Snell, Nancy Ybarra

Approval of Agenda and Minutes of April 19, 2005
Approved

Assessment Report Formats

We agreed to try out the Assessment Report Format suggested by Nancy and Myra as a synthesis of the various report formats we looked at as a committee. We will bring back a final draft of that format in Fall 2005, based on suggested revisions by TLP committee members.
We discussed the possible audiences who will be reading these assessment reports: departments, programs, e.g. developmental education, ethnic studies, student services and the accreditation team. 

We also discussed the primary purposes of these assessment reports: 

1. To document our assessment efforts.

2. To identify the needed response to the information we have gathered. This will probably result in a need for targeted staff development efforts. It is critical that the information be shared with the people who can respond to any areas of identified weaknesses. While the written report is a necessary starting point, we will need to go beyond that to improve teaching and learning. 

Who will write these reports? Most likely, the faculty coordinators for assessment. 
Where will they be kept? For now, we are keeping them in Blackboard “classrooms”.

Advertising our accomplishments/educating the college about assessment

We listed the following concerns that we have heard about assessment:

1. How will the information be used?

2. Faculty may be concerned that someone will tell them how to teach.

3. COOR form changes

4. How is an SLO different from course objectives?

5. Confusion between course level and program level assessment.

6. It’s all just a bunch of paperwork

7. We are meddling with policy matters that are the purview of the Senate

8. Accountability issues

How will we respond to these concerns?

1. Presentation at Tahoe “Range of Lights” seminar by Myra and Nancy ( Fa 05)

2. Flex workshop on new COOR (Fa 05)

3. Academic Senate presentation ( Fa 05)

4. Workshops on developing program level SLOs ( Fa 05)
